Minutes of the Select Board Meeting August 13th, 2024
Ben Gillett, Judy Cole, and Polly Ryan were in attendance. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. The minutes of July 9th, 2024 were accepted as submitted. 
Animal Control Officer: Judy Cole moved that the Board vote to appoint Claude Dupont as the Animal Control Officer. The motion was seconded and the board voted unanimously.
-Select Board to sign September 3rd, 2024 Primary Election Warrant: The Select Board signed the Election Warrant.
-Renee Schmidt: Energy Committee: Pioneer Valley Energy Efficiency and Conservation Block Grant (EECBG) Regional Collaboration Proposal. Board to vote to sign the grant application pending receival of the contract once the Town of Ludlow is finished filling out the application, so that the Select Board has time to review it. The grant application is due at the end of the week. Renee let the Board know about a grant opportunity that would allow funding for a shared Energy Manager for several towns in the region for two years, with possible funding beyond those two years to be determined. Renee has a copy of the grant and the application will be filled out by the Town of Ludlow. The Energy Committee reiterated that after two years, Plainfield will not be penalized if the Town chooses not to continue beyond the two years, and that funding beyond those two years might be possible through the grant. Judy Cole moved that the Board vote to approve signing the application for this grant conditional upon the Energy Committee receiving a final copy of the grant to be submitted by twelve midnight of Wednesday the 14th of August, 2024, so that upon their recommendation that the Select Board will sign the application. The motion was seconded and the board voted unanimously to have Ben Gillett sign the application upon reviewing it if acceptable.
Peter Lapointe: Buildings Committee: Discussion of Town Hall Use Policy & potable water at all Town owned buildings.
 Potable Water at Town Buildings: Peter mentioned that although the water at several of the Town buildings is potable, that there is significant sediment present. A water cooler will be installed at Town Hall, and the one at the Town Offices will be utilized moving forward. The Highway Superintendent will bring water occasionally when he gets supplies, since there isn’t a delivery service available. Other Town Buildings already have water coolers present (Highway, Police, etc.)  Peter has requested an estimate from Henshaw for an estimate for a well and they said it might be possible to get an o-zone treatment system that could be put in line to treat the water without having to go to the well, this would give Town Hall a potable water source, but Peter has not heard back about the estimate. Peter is concerned about the sediment clogging the pipes and drains in the future. A water cooler will be purchased for Town Hall and charged to the Building Committee’s account.
 Town Hall Use and Key Policy: The current Town Hall Use and Key Policies will be reviewed by the Select Board. Peter mentioned that there are many keys out that weren’t returned over the years when Board and Committee chairs changed and that it might be a good idea to change the lock and to reassign and redistribute keys, so that we have a handle on who has keys within the community. Historically, it has been policy and common practice to return a key once a community member is no longer a Board or Committee Chair or is hosting an event at Town Hall, so that there aren’t too many keys in distribution/we don’t run out of keys to distribute. Peter also mentioned that oftentimes lights are left on at Town Hall, the thermostat not set, etc. and that it might be helpful to have a sign in sheet by the door so that the Town knows who was using the Town Hall when. Peter also suggested that each Board and Committee chair check in with members to see who has a key so that we can have a record that is updated. Moving forward, any keys should say “Do Not Duplicate. Dalila Madison Almquist suggested that signage reminding people of what to do prior to leaving Town Hall when they are done for the day might be helpful. Peter will work on coming up with a sign-in sheet and the Select Board will work on the key policy. Peter offered to help with that and will look into the cost of changing the locks. Judy suggested handing out the policy at the All Boards and Committees meeting and reminding people about keys.  
-Polly Ryan and Peter Lapointe: Town Office and Basement Cleanup Plan: Peter mentioned the years of documents being stored in the basement and that we need to go through those and archive them and destroy what is no longer needed, as it is a source of mold due to the moisture in the basement. There is also an issue with not having enough space upstairs in the office to file newer documents due to overflow. The Buildings Committee will work with the staff at the Town Offices to come up with a plan to clean up, and each department head should begin to go through the Retention Schedule to see what can be let go of. A dumpster and/or shredding service will be scheduled at some point and the Town Offices will work to schedule days to work on this clean up project. Polly also suggested getting a scanner and that in the future Town records are kept in a central silo as some of them are being stored on employee computers. A meeting will be scheduled between Polly Ryan, Peter LaPointe, and the Town Offices staff to discuss what might work best for everyone. Claude DuPont suggested getting a dehumidifier for the basement. 
 -MMA (Massachusetts Municipal Association): Select Board to vote to approve payment of $564.00 for annual dues. Judy Cole moved to vote that the Board approve the payment of $564.00 to MMA. The motion was seconded and the payment was approved unanimously.
Polly Ryan and Shannon Dry: Voice Over Internet Protocol (VOIP) Telephone System at Town Offices update: Polly mentioned that three bids have been received from vendors (Novus Insight, Zoom, and Access Plus) and that she is working on figuring out which one makes the most sense for the Town’s needs, as well as the cost. We are leaning toward Novus Insight as they have already done a lot of the hardware in the town offices and are familiar with our setup and were recommended by Brian Hawthorne. The bids will be reviewed and an update will be given at the September 10th Select Board Meeting. The current budget will be considered throughout the process. 
 
Ed Morann: Flag and Flowers Committee. Judy Cole moved that the Board vote to appoint Ed Morann to the Flag and Flowers Committee. The motion was seconded and the Board voted unanimously.
 
Tim Walters: Cultural Council. Judy Cole moved that the Board vote to appoint Tim Walters to the Cultural Council. The motion was seconded and the Board voted unanimously.  
Miscellaneous Mail and Meeting Notices:
Judy Cole mentioned a letter that she has been asked to sign for the Historical Society concerning the Shaw-Hudson House. 
Erik Burcroff: Tree Warden: Email informing that the Irvine family would like to donate two apple trees (between dwarf and standard size) to the Town to commemorate Ann and Alan Irvine. The trees will be planted by volunteers in mid-October behind the Town Offices and the pavilion with enough space to accommodate lawn maintenance and other needs.
Judy Cole mentioned that Shannon Dry, the Executive Assistant to the Select Board, will be moving on October 1st. She will be switching to a hybrid work schedule after that. The schedule is to be determined. Peter LaPointe suggested that the office might consider staggering their work schedules due to the space issues in the office. 
Polly Ryan mentioned the Youtube channel that was started for the Town of Plainfield. Meetings will be posted there in the future and will be kept within the concept of public meeting law. 
Peter LaPointe: Mentioned the Town Offices and that it might be beneficial for everyone to have a staggered schedule at the Town Offices until everything gets sorted out with transitioning the offices to the basement. This would help everyone have enough space to get their work done and help people without crowding (noise, physical space, etc.) The new hours will be posted on the website so that people in Town know exactly when people will be available. Clean up will also happen so that there is space to have meetings and get work done comfortably as well. 
 Warrants were signed. 
A motion to adjourn was approved at 8:25 PM. 
 Respectfully submitted,

Shannon Dry
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